Work starts on new coop headquarters

Workers with Regier Land Improvement of Madrid began dirt work early this week for the new
office complex for Frenchman Valley Coop. The new facility will be located at the south end of
Broadway just across from the Coop’s service station and current office headquarters. General
Manager Jim Chism said they hope to have construction finished and the building ready for
occupancy by mid-summer. (Republican photo)




